
 

 

4-9-2020 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We have had a very positive start to the new term.  The children have returned to school with smiles, plenty 

of energy and ready to learn.  It has been great to see.  The teachers have discussed the new routines with 

the children and they are adapting to these quickly.  Thank you to all of the parents who have sensibly used 

our one-way system in and out of school.  This has really helped us all to have a smoother start at the 

beginning and the end of the school day.  We are keeping the end of day pick up times under review and 

may adjust these depending on how busy the playground remains at the end of school.  I would ask that 

once you have your child that you leave the playground as soon as possible. 

 

Most recent advice - What to do if a child is unable to attend school because they have COVID-19 

symptoms  

Please be advised that nobody should enter the school site (parents/carers or children) if they show 

symptoms of coronavirus, which are: 

- A high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need 

to measure your temperature). 

- A new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more 

coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual). 

- A loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell 

or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal. 

 

Anyone who develops symptoms of COVID-19, or whose household member develops symptoms, 

should immediately self-isolate. They should not attend school and should follow the steps below. 

1. Parent/Carer should notify the school of their absence by phone 

2. School should record name of staff or pupil, contact details, reason for absence, date of onset of 

symptoms, date last in school, class group.  

3. Direct them to Stay at home guidance for isolation advice for child/staff member and their 

households. The person with symptoms should isolate for 10 days starting from the first 

day of their symptoms and the rest of their household for 14 days. 

4. Advise that the child/staff member should get tested via NHS UK or by contacting NHS 119 via 

telephone if they do not have internet access This would also apply to any parent or household 

member who develops symptoms. If any staff contact develops symptoms then they can apply 

for a test via https://www.gov.uk/apply-coronavirus-test-essential-workers. 

5. There is no further action required by the school at this time, and no need to notify the 

Local Authority or Health Protection Team. 
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St. Bridget’s Buddies Provision  

St. Bridget’s Buddies is up and running.  Please make sure you contact Mrs Redgrift if you have a change of 

arrangements or would like information about the service. 

Clair Redgrift - 07939 079 696 Email: redgriftc@stbridgets.wirral.sch.uk 

 

Inset Days 

Tuesday 1st September 2020 

Wednesday 2nd September 2020 

Monday 7th June 2021 

Monday 19th July 2021 

Tuesday 20th July 2021 

 

With best wishes, 

 

Stay safe, 

     
Neil Le Feuvre      
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